Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, August 2, 1993

Present: Philip Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Tom Davis, Betty
Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00PM.

Tom moved to accept the minutes of the meeting of July 26th as
written. Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Selectmen agreed to abate a portion of the yield tax on the
Winslow property as the wood cut was of poor guality. Abatement
in the amount of $521.65 was signed.

A yield tax warrant for collection of tax on the Fowler property
and one intent to cut on the Kerber property was signed.

Selectmen discussed renting a roll off to accommodate property
owners who have old furniture or demolition material to dispose
of. A fee schedule to cover the cost of a roll off at the
recycling station was established. Sofas %10, Chairs §5,
Mattresses $10, ruags $5, large rugs $10, Small 4x4 vehicle of
furniture %15, small pickup of furniture $25. No vehicle larger
than a pickup truck will be allowed to dispose of articles. The
fees established will be reviewed at a later time to see if they
cover the cost of the roll off, adjustments will be made at that
time. The supervisor at the recycling station will set fees for
miscellaneous articles.

Selectmen discussed possibly opening on Sunday afternoons during
the summer months next year. No decision to extend hours have
been made at this time.

Selectmen will review the need for a policy to cover conflict of
interest.

Selectmen suggested anyone wishing to reserve the tennis court is
to sign up on the calendar in the Town Hall.

Selectmen reviewed a request to subdivide the Chicago Cutlery
property. Since no formal application was made it is difficult
for the Selectmen or the planning board to say a subdivision
could be accommodated.

Selectmen will review the applications with Brian Brown, police
chief, on Monday, 9 AM. They will schedule interviews for
Thursday.

Dennis McKenney discussed intent to cuts and yield taxes. He
will develop a fee schedule for the selectmen to review in the
event they wish him to oversee intents to cut. He suggested the
police and the highway department watch for cuts and licenses
while they cruise the town.



The landfill closure was discussed.
Selectmen will meet with the assessors on Wed. at 9AM.
A taxpayer complaint relative to the swap shop was addressed,

Meeting adjourned 8:50 ems



